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Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $8.6 billion in school infrastructure over the next four years, continuing its program to 
deliver 160 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This builds on the more than $9.1 billion invested 
in projects delivered since 2017, a program of $17.7 billion in public education infrastructure.  

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across NSW. The 
delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports growth in the local 
economy. 

Project overview 

School Infrastructure NSW (SINSW) is upgrading the facilities at Liverpool West Public School. The first stage of the upgrade 
will be ready in early 2023. We will deliver 16 new flexible teaching spaces, 4 special programs rooms, a new hall and covered 
outdoor learning area (COLA), and a new library. 

The second stage of the upgrade, which will start once the first stage is complete, will deliver a further 28 new flexible 
teaching spaces, four new support rooms, and a preschool within the refurbished Mainsbridge House by early 2024. 

Progress update 

The contractor, ADCO, worked through the summer school holidays to widen Flowerdale Road and create a new ‘kiss and drop’ 
area. They’ve also started work on the bus bay area, which will be finished in early February. Both areas will be in operation 
early this year, when Stage 1 of the upgrade will be ready for the school to use. 

The roofs are on the new buildings, the outside stairs and walls have been built, and the contractor has begun working on the 
building facades. 

Essential Energy have completed an electricity upgrade for the school, which will support a new ICT area. 
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The new furniture for the first stage of the upgrade has been delivered and will be installed in the new buildings once they are 
finished. 

Approval of heritage development 

Liverpool City Council has now approved the Development Application for work on the heritage site where Mainsbridge House 
sits. The approval includes: 

• the Covered Outdoor Learning Area (COLA) for the school hall 

• refurbishment of Mainsbridge House, which will used as the pre-school administration block. Two modern pre-school 
classrooms and a play area will also be built as part of the pre-school area. This is part of the Stage 2 works. 

Work on the COLA has already begun and will be completed in March. 

Next steps 

The contractors will continue to work on Stage One of the upgrade to the school. This will include: 

• completing the staff car park and the bus bay works 

• continuing work on the insides of the buildings, including painting, installing interactive whiteboards, and flooring 

• landscaping. 

We thank the community for your understanding as these important works continue. 
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